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Background
Previous comprehensive analysis of HIV-1-specific CTL
responses in Caucasian and African cohorts demonstrated
that the CTL responses to HIV-1 Gag protein were most
dominant ones and they were associated with the control
of HIV-1 replication. However, such analysis has not been
reported in Asian cohort. In the present study, we per-
formed the comprehensive analysis of the magnitudes
and the breadths of the CD8+ T cell responses against the
cocktails of 11-mer overlapping HIV-1 Nef, Gag, and Pol
peptides in 117 chronically HIV-1-infected Japanese indi-
viduals who had not been treated with ART.

Methods
The CD8+ T cell responses to the peptides were evaluated
by measuring IFN-γ-producing CD8+ T cells by using
ELISPOT assay.

Results
Both total magnitudes of the CTL responses against Gag
(AV ± SD, 5,404 ± 4,490 spots/106 cells/individual, p <
0.0001) and Pol (4,041 ± 3,948, p < 0.0001) were signifi-
cantly higher than that against Nef (1,930 ± 2,765) pep-
tides in the 117 Japanese donors. We found significant
negative-association of the total maginitudes of the CD8+
T cell responses to Pol with viral load (r = -0.237, p =
0.011) and positive association of those with CD4 counts
(r = 0.226, p = 0.015), but did not find any significant
association of those to Nef or Gag with them. Further-
more, the breadths of the responses to Pol were also sig-
nificantly associated negatively with viral load (r = -0.188,

p = 0.007) and positively with CD4 counts (r = 0.286, p =
0.007), but those to Nef and Gag did not.

Conclusion
These results suggest that the Pol-specific CTLs contribute
to the control of HIV-1 infection in HIV-1-infected Japa-
nese individuals.
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